MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 10TH DECEMBER 2012
In the Chair:
Councillor S Hunter
Members Present:
Councillors J Baird, S Blaney, D F Cunningham, W Graham, 
N McAllister, C McCambridge, R D McDonnell, R McIlroy, 
M A McKillop, S McKillop, C McShane, P McShane, 
C C Thompson. 
Also Present:
Mr R G Lewis, Clerk and Chief Executive
Mrs M Quinn, Director of Corporate Services

Mr A McPeake, Director of Environmental Services

Mrs E Mulholland, Director of Development Services
Ms S Irwin, Causeway Coast and Glens Heritage Trust

Ms D Bader, Member Services/Clerical Officer
12/26:01
APOLOGIES AND CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS

Chairman’s Business

Drop In Centre, Ballycastle
Congratulations and best wishes for the future were offered to ‘The Base’, a new Drop In Centre in Ballycastle which opened its doors on 3rd December 2012.

Northern Trust
Members were advised that Councillor Cunningham attended Northern Trust’s initial Community and Voluntary Sector Service Project Meeting on Friday 7th December and that Moyle is to be the Trust’s pilot project.
Older People’s Forum
It was stated that there would be an “Older Peoples Forum” on 21st February 2013 to be hosted by COAST.
Drones Road
Reference was made to recent road traffic accidents on the Drones Road.  It was agreed that Council write to Road Services to ensure that they grit the road in times of anticipated icy conditions.  (Councillor C McShane to provide further details).
12/26:02
MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 12TH NOVEMBER 2012
The minutes of the Council Meeting on 12th November 2012 having been circulated, were taken as read.
It was agreed that Item 12/26:11 in the Minutes of 12th November 2012 be amended to read “Requested by Councillor M A McKillop”.


After discussion,



Councillor Baird proposed,



Seconded by Councillor Graham and resolved,



“That the minutes of the Council Meeting held on 12th November 2012 be adopted, subject to this amendment.”
12/26:03
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 12TH NOVEMBER 2012
There were no matters arising. 

The Clerk and Chairperson left the meeting at this point.
Councillor Blaney chaired the meeting.

12/26:04
MOYLE YOUTH COUNCIL PRESENTATION


It was stated that Moyle Youth Council would deliver their presentation at a later date.
12/26:05
DEVELOPMENT SERVICES REPORT
The Development Services report, having been circulated, was taken as read.

A presentation was delivered by Sarah Irwin from the Causeway Coast and Glens Heritage Trust on the Heart of the Glens Landscape Partnership Scheme and the work to date.


During questions and answers, issues discussed included funding and timescales, LPS Boundary and exclusion of Bushmills and Causeway, turf cutting inclusion of farmer’s opinions, skills and training and potential benefits to Moyle.
The Clerk and Chairperson returned to the meeting at this point.


It was agreed to support the Heart of the Glens Landscape Partnership Scheme and the request for match funding would be included in the Rates Estimates for 2013/14.
NILGA’s Consultation on EU Structural Funds 2014-202
After discussion, it was agreed that Council would provide a corporate response to NILGA’s consultation on EU Structural Funds 2014-2020.

Sustainable Development
It was agreed that Council would approve the Environmental Policy on Sustainable Development.

Seaside Awards Programme 2013
After discussion,

Councillor McIlroy proposed,
Seconded by Councillor Hunter and resolved,
“With reference to the Seaside Awards applications for Ballycastle Beach, Waterfoot Beach and Blue Flag Marina, it was agreed that Council would commit to a 3 year Service Level Agreement”.

Request from the Bushmills Trust in association with The Bushmills Village Forum for  financial assistance for Stage 2 of the Brighter Bushmills Project – the Heritage Trail
After discussion, it was agreed that Council would put this forward for consideration at the Community Grants Panel Meeting on 3rd January 2013.

It was also agreed that if this doesn’t meet the required criteria then it would be brought back to Council.

Dereliction Funding
This item had been discussed at the Dereliction Workshop prior to the Council Meeting.

After discussion, 

Councillor Hunter proposed,

Seconded by Councillor N McAllister and resolved,

“It was agreed that Council should submit a bid on a cluster basis as well as on an individual basis, with all sites included in both.”
Bushmills Tourist Information Centre

Councillors P McShane and S McKillop left the meeting.


Members expressed their disappointment at the rejection of this project by DARD.   During discussion, issues raised included money already set aside – the cost to ratepayers, possible enhancement to the existing premises, questions that need to be asked as to the reasons for rejection and Freedom of Information.
During the discussion Cllrs S McKillop and P McShane returned to the meeting.

It was agreed that Council write to the Permanent Secretary of DARD and the Chief Executive of the Tourist Board requesting an urgent meeting to discuss this application.
After discussion,


Councillor Baird proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Cunningham and resolved,


“That the Development Services Report be adopted.”

Councillor McIlroy left the meeting.
12/26:06
CORPORATE SERVICES REPORT
The Report for Corporate Services Department having been circulated, was taken as read.

Councillor McIlroy returned to the meeting.
The Meeting continued in Committee.

Recruitment and Selection
It was stated that in future it was not necessary to disclose the successful candidate’s names and where they reside.  It was also noted that the post for Environmental Health Officer was replacing like for like and that the other posts of Head of Technical Services and Tourism Development Assistant were agreed as part of restructuring.

It was agreed that the DCS would bring back costings from before and after the restructuring.

Seafront Exhibition Centre
It was stated that the building would be ready mid-March.  After discussion, it was agreed that Council would liaise with the Estate Agent with regards to a draft lease and sealed bids.
The meeting continued out of Committee.

Managed Print Services

After discussion, it was agreed to proceed with Calvert Office Equipment for implementing a Managed Print Service within the Council premises.

Telecommunications

It was stated that the mobile phone contract with 02, the Council’s current provider, was due for renewal.

After discussion, in which points raised included phone providers, percentage of coverage, whether basic handsets or handsets with email and internet facilities were preferred and potential costs, it was agreed that the DCS would liaise with Councillors regarding their preferences.

Cinemobile

After discussion, it was agreed that Council would approve the request from Cinemobile for the use of the car parks at Waterford, Cushendall and the Ferry Terminal, Ballycastle for a mobile cinema.

It was also agreed that the Chairperson writes to Cinemobile to ask why Bushmills was not included in this free event for schools.
Cycle to Work Scheme

It was agreed that that the Cycle to Work Scheme be brought back to the next Council Meeting.

Transforming Your Care
Members were advised that the next Transforming You Care Workshop would be held on Friday 4th January 2013 and that the date for consultation responses was 20th December 2012, after which papers would be circulated.
After discussion,


Councillor Graham proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McIlroy and resolved,


“That the Corporate Services Report be adopted.”

12/26:07
THAT COUNCIL PREPARES A ROBUST REPORT FOR THE DEVELOPMENT OF THE TOURISM, LEISURE FACILITY FOR THE MOYLE AREA TO BE PUT FORWARD TO THE TRANSITION COMMITTEE FOR CONSIDERATION
(Requested by Councillor P McShane)
This item was withdrawn.
12/26:08
THAT THIS COUNCIL AGREES TO WRITE TO THE MINISTER OF SOCIAL DEVELOPMENT NELSON McCAUSELAND TO ASK HIM, AS A MATTER OF URGENCY, HOW HE INTENDS TO MANAGE THE CURRENT HOUSING CRISIS IN MOYLE, AND WHAT PLANS HE HAS FOR THE BUILDING OF MORE SOCIAL HOUSES IN THE GLENS AREA, AS THE FALLOUT OF GROWING JOB LOSSES AND TORY WELFARE CUTS BITE


(Requested by Councillor N McAllister)
After discussion, in which issues raised included the current conditions of social housing and the exact wording of the proposal,
Councillor N McAllister proposed,

Seconded by Councillor P McShane,


“That Council would write to the Minister of Social Development Nelson McCauseland to ask him, as a matter of urgency, how he intends to manage the current housing crisis in Moyle, and what plans he has for the building of more social houses in the Glens area, as the fallout of growing job losses and Tory welfare cuts bite.”


After further discussion,



Councillor Baird proposed an amendment,



Seconded by Councillor S McKillop,


“That the words “Glens” and “as the fallout of growing job losses and Tory Welfare cuts bite” be omitted.
A recorded vote on the amendment was requested by N McAllister.
On a recorded vote being taken on the amendment, Councillors Baird, Graham, Hunter , McDonnell, McIlroy, and S McKillop voted in favour and Councillors 
Blaney, Cunningham, McAllister, McCambridge, M A McKillop, C McShane, 
P McShane and Thompson voted against the amendment which was lost.
On a vote being taken on the proposal, there were 7 votes in favour and 5 votes against the proposal, which was carried.

12/26:09
THAT MOYLE DISTRICT COUCIL RECOGNISES THE FEARS AND WORRIES IN NORTH AND EAST ANTRIM REGARDING THE LIFE CHANGING PROBLEMS AND DECISIONS THEY FACE WHEN THEIR SPECIAL NEEDS CHILDREN TRANSFER FROM CHILDREN TO ADULT SERVICES AND PARTICULARLY RECOGNISES THE NEED FOR IMPROVED RESPITE SERVICES, AS WE ARE NOW CONSULTING ON A RESPONSE TO TRANSFORMING YOUR CARE, IT IS VITAL THAT MOYLE DISTRICT COUNCIL WRITE TO THE MINISTER FOR HEALTH TO ADDRESS THE PRESENT LACK OF FACILITIES AND SERVICES PROVIDED, AS A MATTER OF URGENCY.


(Requested by Councillor M A McKillop)

After discussion,




Councillor M A McKillop proposed,




Seconded by Councillor Thompson and resolved

“That Council would write to the Minister of Health to address the present lack of facilities and services provided to families in North and East Antrim when their children transfer from Children to Adult Services.

It was also agreed that this would considered as part of the TYC response.
12/26:10
TRIANGLE HOUSING ASSOCIATION’S PLANS FOR ROMOAN ROAD


(Requested by Councillor Blaney)

After discussion, it was agreed that Council write to DRD Minister to expedite negotiations with Mr McNeill.
12/26:11
CONFERENCES AND COURSES


There were no Conferences and Courses.
12/26:12
Notices of Applications under the Licensing (NI) Order 1996 and Betting, Gaming, Lotteries and Amusements (NI) Order 1985
Late application for the renewal of a Liquor Licence premises at Distillers Arms, 140 Main Street, Bushmills
There were no objections to the above application.

12/26:13
SEALING OF DOCUMENTS

There were no documents for signing and sealing.
12/26:14
CORRESPONDENCE

(a) Letter dated 31st October 2012 from Roads Service regarding flooding in Cushendall Area

Councillors expressed their disappointment in the reply received from Roads Service on the flooding in this area.
It was agreed that the following correspondence would be marked as read.




(b) Letter dated 16th November 2012 from Councillor Mervyn Storey MLA regarding Crown Estates.


(c) Letter dated 22nd November 2012 from Coleraine Borough Council re Crown Estates.
 
(d) Letter 29th November 2012 from Department of Justice regarding Launch of Public Consultation – Reform of publicly funded legal representation in the Civil and Family Courts.

(e) Letter dated December 2012 from The Corrymeela Community regarding the campaign in raising awareness of families experiencing loss this Christmas.

(f) Nilga Key Information Bulletin 3rd December 2012.
12/26:15
  ANY OTHER BUSINESS WHICH MAY OF NECESSITY ARISE

Westfield Health Scheme
(Requested by S Blaney)

It was stated that there would be a meeting in the Town Hall in Ballymoney on 
23rd January 2013, with reference to the above scheme, and that all members including Councillors are asked to attend.



The meeting concluded at 20:10 pm
……………………………………………………..

CHAIRMAN

……………………………………………………..

CLERK & CHIEF EXECUTIVE
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